From: Lisa Slakov < lslakov@telus.net>
Sent: Sunday, April 10, 2022 3:17 PM

To: 'PBcommissioners@vancouver.ca' <PBcommissioners@vancouver.ca>

Subject: Vote Yes to the Kitsilano Beach Park Seaside Greenway Project on April 11

Dear Commissioners,

On behalf of HUB Cycling, I urge you to vote yes to the Kitsilano Beach Park Seaside Greenway project coming forward at the meeting on Monday April 11<sup>th</sup>.

We are very pleased to see this project moving forward after a thorough, heavily engaged and carefully thought out process which we believe has resulted in a good proposal.

After nine years of stalled efforts to get improvements to this area, it's critical we say "yes" and get them done!

In addition to saying yes to the improvements outlined in the project proposal, we note that there is an unfinished critical piece in the area that needs to be addressed. The north end connection of the Seaside Greenway between the protected lane ending at the corner of Arbutus St and McNicoll Ave and Vanier Park (originally designated Phase 4 in this project) was dropped due to archeological concerns in the north end of the park. People who need protection for cycling will be left to make their own way through the north end of the park or on seasonally busy streets. Please request that staff work with City engineering staff to complete the Seaside Greenway in that area as soon as possible.

Sincerely, Lisa Slakov Park Board Liaison - HUB Cycling Vancouver/UBC Local Committee 778 798 5803